# Annual General Meeting of the Newark and District Cricket League, Monday 5th February 2018.

The meeting was opened at 7:30 pm, chaired by the President of the League.

#### Roll Call:

Of the 14 teams in the League two teams were not represented namely East Markham & Ollerton and Thoresby Colliery CC.

#### Apologies:

Apologies were received from Alex Scott of Collingham with Collingham being represented by Peter Mason

#### Minutes of the last AGM:

Minutes of the last AGM had been emailed out with the invitation and agenda for the AGM. The meeting accepted the minutes as a true record.

#### Matter arising from the above minutes:

No issues from the above.

### Secretary's report:

The Secretary reported that there were no significant issues to report and that the website was up and running for 2018.

# • Treasurer's report:

Peter Mason the Treasurer had emailed the accounts to members prior to the meeting and summarised them as healthy. The provision of three cricket balls for each club was discussed and agreement was that the provision will remain for 2018 season whilst keep subscriptions as of 2017. The account where accepted by the meeting.

#### Amendments to rules:

An amendment to the rules covering the return of the match results to the Registrar was discussed at the EOS meeting with a view of making the Registrar's task a little lighter. It was agreed that a minimum of wickets and runs need to be forwarded, the stats being the discretion of the club not the leaguer.

# • Election of Officers:

Each of the following incumbents stood for a further year with the exception of the Club Committee Member, on this occasion Stewart Codd was volunteered by Peter Mason, each being unanimously voted in to office.

Office	Name	Landline	Mobile	Email address
President	Simon Hempsall		07909 092733	Simon.hempsall@yahoo.com
Chairman	TBC			
Vice Chairman	As amended by the rules the role of Vice Chair is defunct and removed from the League.			
Treasurer	Peter Mason	01636707390	07761 105707	pmason@gmail.com
Secretary	Pete Ecclestone	01636 812094	07768 467573	pecclestone@btinternet.com
Fixtures Secretary	Pete Ecclestone	01636 812094	07768 467573	pecclestone@btinternet.com
Website Manager	Pete Ecclestone	01636 812094	07768 467573	pecclestone@btinternet.com
Registrar	Dave Taylor		07736 385822	david.taylor@turntowm.co.uk
Cup Registrar	Pete Ecclestone	01636 812094	07768 467573	pecclestone@btinternet.com
Club Committee member	Stewart Codd		07890 692159	Stewart2212@icloud.com

### · Contact details, review and addition.

No amendments, members asked to visit league website and check their details.

## Fixtures queries.

Fixtures where reported as available on the website and the Fixtures Secretary ask for the clubs playing at other grounds as "home" to give the fixtures a sense check.

# • Any other Business:

Other than reminding members to collect their three new match balls on leaving, there was no further business.

### Time and Date of Next Meeting:

The next meeting, the End Of Season meeting will be held on a Monday early in October 2018.

Venue is the Newark R M CC club house, 19:00 for a 19:30 start